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HOLYOKE COMMUNITY COLLEGE 

BOARD OF TRUSTEES 

OCTOBER MEETING 

 

 

Minutes of October 7, 2020  

A meeting held in Executive Session of the Holyoke Community College Board of Trustees was held on 

Wednesday, October 7, 2020, remotely with Chair Robert W. Gilbert, Jr. presiding. 

 

MEMBERS 

PRESENT 

 

Robert W. Gilbert, Jr., Chair 

Suzanne Parker, Vice Chair  (arrival at 4:06 pm) 

Jose Delgado 

Joyananda Gi 

Yolanda Johnson 

Lucy Perez 

Evan Plotkin 

Julie Pokela  

Ivonne Vidal  (arrival at 4:04 pm) 

 

MEMBERS 

ABSENT 

Charles Epstein 

Ted Hebert  

 

ALSO 

PRESENT 
Karen Desjeans, Christina Royal, Narayan Sampath 

 

CALL TO ORDER Chair Gilbert called the meeting to order at 4:02 pm 

EXECUTIVE SESSION Chair Gilbert announced the purpose for the executive session was to discuss 

the strategy with respect to collective bargaining and non-unit personnel 

because conducting a discussion in an open meeting could have a detrimental 

effect on the Board’s bargaining position.  It was also stated that this meeting 

will not reconvene into open session after the executive session. 

 

A motion was made by Trustee Delgado to move into executive session and: 

seconded by Trustee Johnson.  Ms. Desjeans conducted a roll call vote: 

Trustee Delgado Yes 

Trustee Epstein  Absent 

Trustee Hebert  Absent 

Trustee Parker  Absent 

Trustee Perez  Yes 

Trustee Plotkin  Yes  

Trustee Pokela  Yes 

Trustee Vidal  Yes 

Trustee Gilbert  Yes 

 Chair Gilbert described the purpose of the meeting was discuss the College’s 

budget situation and enrollment declines. 
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President Royal and Vice President Sampath presented a PowerPoint 

Presentation and grounded the discussion in the Strategic Plan’s #4 Objective of 

creating a Sustainable Model for Long-Term Growth. 

There was further discussion on the Proposed Next Steps and the timing of the 

discussions for the College.  The President clarified that because of union 

contracts, the College needs to respect the impact bargaining process, and the 

timeline is a variable that we cannot predict. 

 

Chair Gilbert provided an update on the NECHE Exit Report.  One area of 

concern for the College is the decline in enrollment not being addressed and the 

Board needs to take these fiscal concerns seriously. 

 

If Trustees receive any questions, they should be directed to either Chair Gilbert 

or President Royal. 
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ADJOURNMENT On a motion by Trustee Perez and seconded by Trustee Delgado it was 

VOTED to adjourn executive session.  Ms. Desjeans conducted a roll call vote: 

 

Trustee Delgado Yes 

Trustee Epstein  Absent 

Trustee Hebert  Absent 

Trustee Parker  Yes 

Trustee Perez  Yes 

Trustee Plotkin  Yes  

Trustee Pokela  Yes 

Trustee Vidal  Yes 

Trustee Gilbert  Yes  

 

The meeting was adjourned at 4:59 pm. 

 

 

        Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

   Karen Desjeans, Recording Secretary  

        Board of Trustees 

 

 

 

Approved: Robert W. Gilbert, Jr., Chair, November 24, 2020  


